GOLF COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

SEPTEMBER 11, 2019
The Golf Commission held their Regular Meeting on Wednesday, September 11, 2019 at the Orchards Golf Course, in the clubhouse.  Chairman Austin called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

I.  
Roll Call
Commission Members Present



Also Present


D. Austin

G. Amato, Jr.






J. Smith, Tournament Turf Care



R. Peruzzi






J. Fabrizio, Tournament Turf Care


D. Worroll






V. Fabrizio, Tournament Turf Care

J. O’Connell






Ald. R. Vitali
W. Healey
M. Blake





II. 
Public Comment
None.

III.
Consideration of Minutes – August 14, 2019 
Commissioners’ Amato and Blake made and seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting held August 14, 2019 as presented.  Motion carried unanimously. 
IV. 
Chairman’s Report

Chairman Austin asked about the stumps where trees have been removed and if there was a plan to remove the stumps.  

Mr. Fabrizio replied no one had mentioned anything to him, but that he would check with Mr. Mar.  
Chairman Austin also mentioned Mr. Mar became a father to a baby boy last week and extended congratulations to his entire family.
V.
Committee Reports

a) Building and Grounds – Commissioner Healey  reported the first set of trash cans came in and he was happy to report the recycling bin is full of cans and bottles only.  He stated he did not receive an invoice as yet.  Regarding the water project and the proposal to bring water to the course from the splash pad, Commissioner Healey reported he spoke with Pat Devine.  The water company tested our backflow preventer and it did not pass.  He stated the concern is with water pressure.    A brief discussion ensued.

Commissioner Healey reported Vetro Construction completed the trim work around the building, but noted some old termite discharge.  Commissioner Healey reported he called Terminex, but the quote was excessive.  He reported he then called Mr. Vetro who stated it was an old piece of wood that was on the ground and where the termites were found.  Commissioner Healey stated the trim looks good and no further work i necessary.


b) Financial Advisor – Commissioner Worroll reported the financials as follows: repair/maintenance $16,729, secretarial fees $500, water account $27,029, Fund 18 $177,427 and Open Space $98,833.  
Commissioner Worroll stated the balance in the repair and maintenance account does not include a number of bills, ie repair of carts, Vetro Construction, McNeil’s bill, garbage cans.  He stated after all those bills have been paid, there will be approximately $6,000 left in the account.  Commissioner Worroll also commented about the water bills for May, June and July.  He reported water usage May to August was 1,000,000 gallons of water.  Discussion ensued regarding the size of the water tanks.  

VI.
Unfinished Business

a)
Update:  Conceptual golf course design – Commissioner Healey reported he received an email from McNeil that he had not been paid as of last week.  He explained there seemed to have been a hold up because there was not an invoice, but it has since been resolved.

b) 
Update: Operating contract/RFP - Commissioner Worroll reported theRFP has been posted in the newspaper.  He stated it was written with recommendations from the purchasing and legal departments with bids being due on September 28, 2019.

c) 
Update: Ice machine – Commissioner Healey reported he received quotes from Home Depot and Restaurant Depot.  He stated the ice machine at The Restaurant Depot is a larger machine with a 5-year warranty.  A brief discussion ensued regarding the recommendation and possibility of moving the ice machine to another location, possibly the locker room.  Commissioner Healey stated it was also recommended putting a filter on the machine that would extend the warranty.  He reported he also spoke with Jacob Plumbing for the plumbing line and the estimated cost is $500-700.  He stated he was looking for approval from the Commission to purchase the ice machine in an amount not to exceed $3,000 that would include the ice machine, equipment, and plumbing.

Commissioners’ Amato and Healey made and seconded a motion to purchase an ice machine in an amount NTE $3,000 that would include the ice machine, equipment and plumbing.  Motion carried unanimously.

d) 
Update: Purchase of electric cart – Commissioner Worroll reported a new cart was delivered last week and an older machine was repaired.  He stated there now are a total of 7 electric carts.

VII.    Management’s Report (Tournament Turf Care, LLC)
Mr. Smith reported they would be aerifying the greens in the coming weeks and then they would need a top coat.  
VIII.  
New Business 

a) Report on Rounds – Mrs. Fabrizio distributed the report for the month of August.  She stated the numbers show they are up from last year August and YTD.  Mrs. Fabrizio also reported carts are also up, as well as pull carts.

Being no further business, Commissioners’ Amato and O’Connell made and seconded a motion to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 5:45 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,







Kathleen A. Kennedy







Recording Secretary
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